
 

 

 

Penny Pilot Program – Replacement Classes to be 

added on January 3, 2018 - Update 

Overview  

Effective Wednesday, January 3, 2018, the Cboe Options Exchanges (Cboe, C2, BZX and EDGX 

Options) will replace six delisted issues in the Penny Pilot with the next most active, multiply-

listed issues not yet in the Penny Pilot Program.  
 

The following issues have been delisted and will be replaced: 

BHI Baker Hughes Incorporated 

BRCD Brocade Communications Systems, Inc. 

DD E.I. du Pont de Nemours and Company 

KCG KCG Holdings, Inc.  

WFM Whole Foods Market, Inc.  

POT Potash Corporation 

 
The replacement issues will be: 

SQ Square, Inc.                                  

KR The Kroger Co. 

SMH VanEck Vectors Semiconductor ETF 

CTL CenturyLink, Inc. 

AAOI   Applied Optoelectronics, Inc.                     

BUD Anheuser Busch Inbev NV 

 

The decimal increments for bids and offers for all series of the above-listed penny pilot 
replacement option classes participating in the Penny Pilot Program are: $0.01 for all option series 

quoted below $3 (including LEAPS), and $0.05 for all option series quoted above $3 (including 
LEAPS).  
 
 



 

Additional Information: 
Please contact the Cboe Operations Support Center (“OSC”) or the Cboe Trade Desk with any 
questions.  

 
Cboe Operations Support Center 

877.728.2263 
helpdesk@cboe.com  
 

Cboe Trade Desk 

913.815.7001 

tradedesk@cboe.com 
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